
RApril 1, 2025 

Southland Surgical Centre Inc. 
7 Strachan Bay SE #105 
Medicine Hat AB T1B 4Y2 

Attention: Lorelei Busch 

Re: Notice Confirming Assignment of Services Agreement reference number 
CLM206990v3, & CLM208146v1, between Alberta Health Services (“AHS”) and Southland 
Surgical Centre Inc. (the “Service Provider”) as  amended (the “Agreement”) 

On February 1, 2025, Acute Care Alberta was formally established as a Provincial Health 
Agency under the Provincial Health Agencies Act (Alberta). Effective April 1, 2025, Acute 
Care Alberta will oversee the governance and coordination of provision of Chartered Surgical 
Facility or Bone and Joint Access services in Alberta. As part of the transition of these services 
from AHS to Acute Care Alberta, the Minister of Health has ordered that, effective April 1, 2025 
(the “Assignment Date”), the Agreement, together with all of AHS’ rights, benefits, obligations 
and responsibilities associated with the Agreement, will be assigned from AHS to Acute 
Care Alberta (the “Assignment”).  

Applicable AHS teams will continue to support the transition to Acute Care Alberta. Further details 
of these arrangements are set out in the attachment to this Notice. 

If you have any questions regarding this Notice, please contact: 

Alberta Health Service 
9th Floor, North Tower, Seventh Street Plaza 
10030 107 Street NW 
Edmonton, Alberta T5J 3E4 
E-mail: bonnie.taylor@ahs.ca

Sincerely, 

Alberta Health Services 

Original Signed

CC:  
Dr. Chris Eagle, CEO Acute Care Alberta 
Erin O’Neil, Senior Vice President Finance & Shared Services 
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